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  Weekly newsletter 

Friday 7th July 2023 
 

 
Dear parents and carers,  
 
We have had a wonderful week in school celebrating the rich diversity of our community. Yesterday, children 
in years 1-6 performed brilliantly in their country dances before our international evening.  As ever, my huge 
thanks go to Jospeh, Lynsey and the PFE volunteers who organised such a lovely community event.  Thank 
you too to parents and carers for cooking such delicious food!  I hope you enjoyed the day as much as we did!  
 
I wanted to let you know of the staffing changes for September: 
 
Mrs Bloom  
We are saying goodbye to our Nursery teacher, Mrs Bloom, who has been with us since November. Thank 
you Serena for your dedication to our Nursery children, ensuring they have had such a positive start to their 
school careers! 
 
Miss Dench 
We are also saying goodbye to our Reception teacher, Miss Dench, who is moving out of London in the 
summer.  Miss Dench joined us in September 2021 and has taught her current class for the last two years, 
who I know have appreciated her warm and caring manner.  Good luck, Emily! 

 
Mr Wright 
After 10 years, Mr Wright is leaving Emmanuel as he wishes to work part-time in a school closer to home.  
During his time at Emmanuel, Mr Wright has been a dedicated teacher to so many of our pupils, who have 
experienced a steep learning curve in the joys of Bruce Springsteen and New Zealand rugby, as well as the 
usual curriculum!  Mr Wright has shown great versatility over the years as a Science and PE Leader, as well 
as being responsible for behaviour and clubs in the school.  Mr Wright has brought so much to the wider life 
of our school community; whether that’s mentoring new teachers, organising sports day, or being in charge 
of the BBQ for a staff social, for which we are very grateful.  We are very sorry to see Steve leave Emmanuel 
but wish him all the very best for the future. 
 
Mr Pick 
Mr Pick, who has been our Year 5 teacher since January 2022, is also leaving Emmanuel.  Thank you Olly for 
all your hard work and dedication to our pupils; they have really benefitted from your calm, pastoral 
approach and I’m sure they appreciate you learning the trombone alongside them!  Best of luck, Olly!   

 
Miss Warrington 
Miss Warrington, our Year 6 teacher, is leaving to take up a position in a school closer to home.  Miss 
Warrington joined us in 2017 as an NQT and she has been a real asset to our school ever since; teaching years 
5 and 6 across two periods in the school.  Ellie has excelled as a Year 6 teacher and has thoroughly enjoyed 
the challenge of supporting the children through SATs, school journey and the summer production to name 
but a few highlights.  Miss Warrington loves Year 6 so much she even took part in ‘Emmanuel’s Got Talent’ 
with a group of Year 6 children!  In the last few years, Miss Warrington been the subject leader for Maths and 
History, for which she has a real passion, ably supporting colleagues along the way.  We wish Ellie all the 
very best for the future! 
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Miss Cole, Miss Dobelli and Ms Scanlon 
Three of our members of support staff; Miss Cole, Miss Dobelli and Ms Scanlon are also leaving Emmanuel at 
the end of the school year.  We thank them for all their hard work in our Year 1 and 2 classes; they will be 
much missed!  

 
Finally, Miss McManus has been appointed as the permanent Sendco for September but I am delighted that 
Mrs Dilley will remain working in the partnership of schools.  Thank you Mrs Dilley for your commitment to 
the inclusion role. 
 
I am sure you will join me in wishing the members of staff leaving all the very best for the future and I would 
also like to take this opportunity to welcome our new teachers for September: Ms Turley, Ms Aoki, Ms Engler, 
Ms Cooper and Ms Adams, who are all experienced teachers.  Mr Souster, a trainee teacher, will also be 
joining us in September. 
 
Ms Turley           Ms Aoki                  Ms Engler              Ms Cooper           Ms Adams           Mr Souster 

  
On Monday, your child/ren will meet their new class teacher for next year and I will also write to parents 
and carers on Monday to inform you of the teaching team in each class.  Our new teachers will be in school 
on Monday and you will have the opportunity to meet them in the playground at the end of the school day; I 
hope you will join me in giving them a warm welcome. 

 
Leaving Emmanuel?  
If you think your child will be or might be leaving Emmanuel at the end of the summer term, please do contact 
Mrs Lubert in the office as soon as possible. This helps us to offer places to families on our waiting lists. Thank 
you in advance. 
 
International Week 
Thank you for encouraging your child/ren to dress up in their flag colours on Monday for International 
Week. This helped School Council raise £176.75 for the British Red cross who support children in need across 
the world. 
 
Friday 21st July collection times 
On the last day of the school year, children will have their lunch before they leave and collection times will 
be as follows: 
Nursery  12.05pm    
Reception  12.15pm    
Years 1-6 12.30pm 
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Attendance 
Our school target for attendance is 96%.  This week, well done to Year 5! 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Wishing you and your family a lovely weekend,  
Miss Burns and the Emmanuel team 
 
 

 
Diary Dates 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Class Attendance 
Nursery 88.1% 
Reception 98.2% 
Year 1 98% 
Year 2 98.3% 
Year 3 95.1% 
Year 4 98.9% 
Year 5 100% 
Year 6  96.6% 
School  96.9% 
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Dear Parents and Carers of Year 6 children 
  
Camden Mental Health Support Team (MHST) are excited to offer a parent and carer workshop 
around supporting young people in Year 6 as they prepare to move from primary to secondary 
school in September 2023. 
  
This in-person workshop will take place at Hawley Primary School who have very kindly provided a 
space to use. The session is on Friday 14th July from 9:30-11:00 a.m. and is for parents and carers of 
children currently in year 6 in a Camden primary school. 
  
To sign up, please click on the following link or scan the QR code to book a ticket through 
Eventbrite. 
  
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/mhst-transition-from-year-6-to-secondary-school-in-person-
workshop-tickets-666880546667?aff=oddtdtcreator 
 

 
 
There are 25 spaces available and a waiting list will come into effect if all places are booked up. 
  
Please speak to a member of school staff or your MHST school link for further information about 
this event. 
  
Best wishes, Camden MHST 
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